The Town of Millbury

Commission on Disabilities
Municipal Office Building 127 Elm Street Millbury, Ma. 01527

Meeting Minutes

Date; December 12, 2019  Time; 6:30 PM

Present;

Mike Kennedy; Chair, Tom Brown; Vice Chair, Debbi Dymek; Secretary, Jim Clifford,
and Justin Dobson.

Guest; -
Paul Stringham, Building Inspector S
David Marciello, citizen .

Meeting Minutes;
The minutes for the September 12, 2019 meeting were read and accepted as written.
Motion by Tom to accept and second by Justin. All members voted unanimously.

CVS Accessibility Complaint: i
Mike received a AAB Board notice of hearing. CVS is due to meet with the AAB in
Boston in January.

Paul stopped into the store recently and there was still no progress.

Debbi and Jim also said that when they were in the store, that aisle was cluttered with
Christmas wrapping paper.

Main and Elm St. Project:

Mike had a communication from Laurie Connors telling him that there was only one bid
that was way over budget. This bid was obviously rejected.

The plan is to go out to bid again in January 2020. There was some small design
modifications to reduce the price. The project will then be separated into two separate
bids. Still looking for funding for new traffic lights. This may happen with the help of
our State Senator and State Representative.

Mike asked us if we would give him permission to write a support letter for some
accessibility issues, like a Housing Rehab Program, Design of Public Works
Improvements and also Construction of Improvements in the Millbury COA.

Motion was made by Tom and second by Debbi for Mike to write letters of support for
accessibility projects.

All voted unanimously.

-Debbi asked Paul if he had any updates to inform us about.



He told us that he had sat down with the manager of Subways and explained what he saw
for accessibility issues that have to be taken care of. He is going to meet with not only
the store manager again but also with the landlord. This includes not only improvements
on the inside of the building, but issues with handicap signage, ramp improvement and
striping of the parking lot. '

Mike wished all members and everyone viewing the program Happy Holidays.
Motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Tom and second by Jim.

Meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting will be held on March 12, 2020

Respectfully submifted,
D
Debbi Dymek, Se rM—/




